
Minutes of the Meeting – 15th June 2019

1. Dr. Nitin Joshi appreciated the IQAC team for successful submission of

SSR and subsequent DVV clarifications. IQAC team informed that the

dates of site visit were announced viz. 8th and 9th August 2019.

2. Dr. Smita Jape updated everyone about the initiative of ‘Focused Group’
for research. Dr. Pallavi Chandwaskar discussed the milestones to ensure

the research papers of all faculties are published in reputed journals

preferably UGC approved, Scopus indexed.

3. Inorder to facilitate knowledge exchange and exchange of ideas within

specialization groups, there should be a specialization head. Accordingly,

the following specialization heads were decided : Finance

Specialization – Dr.Smita Jape, Marketing Specialization – Dr. Pallavi

Chandwaskar, HR Specialization – Dr. Sukhada Tambe, Operations

Specialization – Shekhar Velagaleti

4. The need for revamp in ADC was discussed.

5. Prof. Mahesh Bhanushali suggested that there is a need to revisit the

teaching-learning plan (TLP). IQAC decided that a separate meeting to

held to take this suggestion forward and restructure and redesign the TLP.

6. Dr. Nitin Joshi appreciated the efforts of the placement team for the final

placements and summer internships. Prof. Mahesh Bhanushali expressed

his desire of increasing the average package of students. It was decided

that inorder to enhance the employability of the students, certain value

builders e.g. communication skills, business research, current affairs,

personality development to be given to the students.

7. Dr. Sukhada Tambe suggested that the institute should conduct Academic
and Administrative Audit for enhancing the quality of academics. IQAC

unanimously decided that in next two years the institute will go for

Academic Administrative Audit in order to further improve the quality of

academics at our institute.



8. Dr. Smita Jape shared that she has already submitted a proposal for

establishing ‘Financial Lab’ at our institute and was very keen on having

it at our institute.

9. Dr. Sukhada Tambe thanked the teachers and students for successfully

conducting and participating in the Learnbiz Simulation for MMS and

PGDM students. She suggested that next year we should also purchase

the HR module.


